The Crawford Countian

Volume XVII, Issue I

Special Expanded Edition

July 2004

Society Accepts Pre-Civil War Home



Inside this issue: 1-2 Society's New Home Wood-Proctor Cemetery 3 Message from President 3 4-6 Meeting Minutes **Crawford County Archives** 7 Veterans History Project 7 8 Library's 50th Anniversary Library's Genealogy Dept. 10 Editor's Introduction Logo Contest 10 11 Can You Identify?

Books for Sale

12

The Crawford County Historical and Genealogical Society at its annual meeting on June 14, 2004 accepted the gift of the Dean/Proctor house from the town of Marengo. The two story red brick structure was built about one mile east of Marengo just prior to the U.S. Civil War of clay bricks made on site. Two other similar houses were built nearby at about the same period. Of the three original homes, two remain. The other remaining house has been restored and is the current home of Robert and Mary Wiseman of Marengo. The third house was razed in the 1960's to make way for improvements of SR 64 at Marengo.

Several proposals have been suggested for historical use of the house and the associated acreage. To illustrate: one proposal is that the house be restored to the period of time in which the house was built, and furnished accordingly. The grounds could be landscaped with appropriate out buildings, gardens, orchard, and animals that would complement a pre-Civil War rural family. A visitors center and parking area would be added to serve the visitors and tour groups.

Major fund raising activities will be necessary in order for our society to restore this historical landmark of (continued on page 2)

Historical Home (continued)

Crawford County. Our society's operations are funded by the annual ten dollar family membership dues. Work of the society is done by volunteers. Much assistance will be needed to complete the work of preparing the historical house and grounds for public visitations as a historical and educational center.

Historical Landmarks of Indiana will assist in the professional development of the site and restoration master plan for the red brick home and grounds.

The Crawford County Historical and Genealogical Society gratefully appreciates the gift of the pre-Civil War home and grounds by the Town of Marengo. Our pledge is to graciously preserve and present the history of our county to present and future generations.

Jim Kaiser, President

A jewel waiting for us to polish. . .a treasure Crawford County should not lose. The Editor







Wood/Proctor Farm Cemetery (located 1/8 mile east of Marengo, IN)

William Proctor Father d. 07/18/1872 81 yrs. 5 mos.

Mary Proctor Mother
d. 11/10/1862 59 yrs. 6 mos. 3 days

Elizabeth Proctor Daughter d. 09/14/1835 6 yrs. 5 mos. 5 days

William Proctor Jr. Son d. 12/26/1842 8 mos. 8 days

John Proctor Son d. 09/22/1855 20 yrs. 11 mos. 17 days

Isabel Proctor Schoonover—Wife of E. R. A. Schoonover b. 05/04/1831 d. 07/01/1885

Arthur Stewart Son of David M. & Mary (dau) Proctor Stewart d. 10/23/1850 1 yr. 3 mos. 1 day

Thaddeusa Stewart Son of David M. & Mary (dau) Proctor Stewart b. 07/22/1861 d. 07/23/1863

Absalom Wood b. 05/07/1797 d. 06/03/1843

Anna Watson Wood b. 05/26/1800 d. 06/10/1868

Luke Wood b. 11/09/1825 d. 10/11/1906

Harriet McIntosh Wood b. 03/22/1826 d. 03/15/1907

Melville T. Esarey b. 09/20/1852 D. 01/20/1889

Luke W. Esarey Son of Melville T. & Susan Wood Esarey b. 07/25/1887 d. 04/20/1888

Alice Isadore Murphy Dau. Of Issac & Martha Wood Murphy d. 06/04/1856 2 yrs. 3 mos

Cora H. Wood Dau. of John & Mary Ann Stewart Wood d. 05/26/1861 11 yrs. 9 mos. 22 days

Leona McIntosh Dau. of George & Eliza Wood McIntosh d. 07/23/1863 1 yr. 5 mos. 6 days

At least 2 or more un-marked graves.

Message from the President

Only Ten Dollars

June is the month for paying annual dues to our society. The ten dollar per year annual family membership provides the tie that unites our membership into a volunteer body that fosters the preservation of history and family genealogy of Crawford County. Preservation comes about in many ways. One, is through the monthly programs presented by members of our society and by invited speakers on related topics. Topics on history alternate each month with family genealogy the following month. Research by our members is based not only on primary sources in public depositories but also directly from first hand knowledge and access to historical artifacts in personal and family collections. Monthly presentations based on these sources are augmented by the publications and reprints of out-of-print publications that continue to maintain and preserve the history of our county. These dynamic presentations and publications provide the link for recording and preserving our history for the next generation. I congratulate our membership in their strong desire and active involvement in the history of events and the people of Crawford County. Membership is the bond that maintains our society and preserves our heritage for our children and the children to come. Invite others to join with our current volunteers in becoming active through membership and participation in the work of our society.

Jim Kaiser, President

April Meeting Minutes

Evelyn Cochran, Secretary





Sunshine School



Hershel LaHue, former student



CCH&GS members and guests

The April 12, 2004 meeting was held at the Sunshine School on Dry Run Road near Leavenworth. The guest speakers were Hershel and Craig LaHue, the owner of the school. The Sunshine School was built around 1900 after a student burned the Baker School. Since the school doesn't have electricity, we used kerosene lamps and lanterns. The early schools didn't have our modern conveniences. The water had to be carried from a spring up a hill about a half mile from the school. There wasn't the playgounds of today. Hershel played marbles, and rolled a wagon wheel with a paddle without letting it fall over. He told us a story about the teacher, Hazel Beals, riding a nine person bob sled with several students. They went down a hill and ended up in the pond with the teacher going into the water first. The school was used from 1900 until it closed in 1947. Society member Harry Wood was a teacher at Sunshine School.

In 1980, Craig bought the school which was in poor condition. Craig restored it and replaced the desk, windows, and chalkboards. The school is open for tours by school children.

Business Meeting:

The minutes and the financial reports were read and approved. Richard Eastridge reported the books from all offices at the old court house will be stored in one location after the new courthouse takes all the books that they want. The final application will be submitted for the Marengo Academy Historical Marker. Richard reported the Polk Cemetery is in poor shape. He found the stone for Pilgrim Pope and his wife. Also, the Sinclair Cemetery has a Civil War soldier, his wife and baby.

Due to the retirement of Wilma Davis as Newsletter Editor, Becky Hammond Stetter will take over as editor. A motion was made, voted on, and carried to send Becky to Jasper to attend a class on newsletters.

Priscilla Eastridge will bring an appreciation card for signatures at the May meeting to send to Wilma and Everett Davis.

The society will have a booth at Heritage Weekend at the Patoka Lake on May 15.

Densil Wilson will be the speaker for the May 10 meeting which will be held at the Crawford County High School. He will be telling of the Wilsons in the Taswell area.

Those that attended the April meeting were: Hope & Johnny Small, Sharon Morris, Nikki Mitchell, Richard & Priscilla Eastridge, Hugh & Evelyn Jackson, Becky Hammond Stetter, Mary Kauffman, Edith Key, Roger Gleitz, Densil & Sandra Wilson, Ruth Terry, Marcella Beals, Harry Wood, Alice Ungemah, James Kaiser, Hershel LaHue, Craig, Beth, Leah, & Nicholas LaHue.

May Meeting Minutes

Evelyn Cochran, Secretary

The Crawford County Historical & Genealogical Society met at the high school on May 10, 2004 at 6:30 slow time. Densil Wilson of Taswell told about the Wilsons of that area. The first known Willson's were Robert and his wife, Ann, of Scarlboro, Yorkshire, England which were married May 9, 1672. Robert and Ann, who were Quakers, came to America in the spring of 1682 and settled in New Jersey. They were here before William Penn who came in the fall of 1682. They had 3 daughters and 1 son which were born in England. In 1819, Robert's and Ann's greatgrandson, Jeremiah Sr. was in Vigo, Indiana. Jeremiah Sr's. son, Gabriel Sr., married outside the Friends Society, so he wasn't allowed to be a member. In protest, Jeremiah dropped one of the L's from his name. In 1846, the first Wilson, William Wesley, moved to Crawford Co., IN. William W. married Rachel Belcher on July 2, 1860. They had 5 sons and 7 daughters. They have many descendents in Crawford County.

Business Meeting:

The minutes and the Financial reports were read and approved.

Becky Stetter, Newsletter Editor, asked for military items for the July issue. She also asked for ideas for a logo for the newsletter. A Newsletter committee will be chosen at the June meeting.

Richard Eastridge offered to let the society print a book which he has written on Eckerty, Wickcliffe, and Taswell and the homeguards. It is the history of Patoka and Johnson township from around 1873 to 1940. The motion was made, voted on, and carried to print.

Densil Wilson will continue to be the coordinator for the courthouse archives.

Richard Eastridge read a letter concerning the Historical Marker. The decision will be made in September. He also, reported that Elijah, Revolutionary War soldier, and Mary Mason are buried in the north Brown Cemetery. Also, James Roberts, Indian fighter of KY, is buried there.

Richard Eastridge, Hugh Jackson, and Ruth Terry were chosen for the nominating committee for the election of the society offices.

The June 14th meeting will be held at the old courthouse at 6:30 slow time.

Those attending the meeting were Mary Snelling, Norma Spears, Sharon Morris, Richard & Mary Ann Fields, Evelyn & Hugh Jackson, Hope & Johnny Small, Craig Lahue, Jim & Doris Kaiser, Richard & Priscilla Eastridge, Densil & Sandra Wilson, Becky Stetter, Craig LaHue, Roger Gleitz, Edith Key, Ruth Terry, Harry Wood, Marcella Beals, and Evelyn Cochran.



Edith Key Donates Maps for Sunshine School During the May meeting, CCHGS member Edith Key (right) presented school owner Craig LaHue (center) a set of maps for the Sunshine School. Assisting on left

is Richard Eastridge.

June Meeting Minutes

Evelyn Cochran, Secretary

The June 14, 2004 meeting was held at the old courthouse at 6:30 slow time. The May minutes and financial reports were read and approved. The society has \$1993.05 in the bank account.

Becky Stetter reported that the classes at the Jasper Library on writing newsletters were very helpful. A motion was made and carried to send newsletters to members and to the county libraries in Crawford, Washington, Orange, Dubois, Perry, and the Harrison County Historical Society. The current cost of printing and mailing each 8-page newsletter is 77 cents. The labels will be put on the newsletter at the old courthouse by the volunteers.

Honorary membership was presented to Harry Wood.

The nominating committee's candidates for office were Jim Kaiser for president, Densil Wilson for vice-president, Sharon Morris for treasurer, and Evelyn Cochran for secretary. The nominations were closed and the above were elected by acclamation. There were four directors elected. For Sterling, Patoka, and Johnson townships, Nikki Mitchell will be the director. For Union, Boone, and Ohio townships, Hope Small was elected. Robert Wiseman will be director of Jennings, Whiskey Run, and Liberty townships. Don Standiford is the director at large.

After discussion of the following resolution, "The Crawford County Historical and Genealogical Society accepts the gift of the Hershel Dean/Proctor house and associated land under the conditions and terms proposed by the Marengo Town Council", the members voted by ballot. The majority voted to accept the house. Hugh and Evelyn Jackson will inform the town council that we will accept the offer. Evelyn Jackson will write to Cook Associates to ask for their expertise in obtaining money for the restoration and operation expenses of the house. An executive board will consist of the officers, directors and County Historian Richard Eastridge.

The next meeting will be at the old courthouse on July 12 at 6:30 slow time. Richard Eastridge will speak about the Marengo Academy.

Those present at the June meeting were: Sharon Morris, Jim & Doris Kaiser, Richard & Priscilla Eastridge, Don Standiford, Geneva McQueary, Bob & Mary Wiseman, Harry Wood, Ruth Terry, Becky Stetter, Johnny & Hope Small, Hugh & Evelyn Jackson, Nikki Mitchell, Edith Key, Densil & Sandra Wilson, Mary Snelling, Norma Spears, and Evelyn Cochran.



Harry Wood (left) with County Historian Richard Eastridge, and CCHGS President Jim Kaiser. (photo by Priscilla Eastridge)

Harry Wood was presented with an honorary membership to the Crawford County Historical and Genealogical Society Monday evening, June 14, at the Society's annual meeting.

Mr. Wood was a teacher in the Crawford County Common Schools from 1928 to 1936. He worked for the Milltown Concrete Company owned by Louie Nunn. He also worked on the County Poor Farm house when it was the County Poor Farm. Harry helped tear down the historic Fleming house in Patoka Township. He was a mechanic and sold Frasier cars in Marengo. He saved the Alton Lodge records from destruction.

Mr. Wood has lived through most of the history that we can only talk about and is always willing to volunteer whenever he is needed.

Crawford County Archives

March 8, 2004 was the first day the CCHGS was the guardian of the books that were left at the old court house in English, Indiana. Richard Eastridge and Densil Wilson made a walk through of the vaults, to determine what needed to be done.

On March 9, eight members of the CCHGS showed up to get the books in order, and do some on-the-jobtraining. They were not able to accomplish all that was needed, but got enough done to be able to accommodate the public.

During the month of March, 142 hours were donated for the care of the records. Eighteen people volunteered their time. Twenty-five people were helped to do research and title searches. CCHGS had the records available 14 days.

April's hours were 113, with 11 volunteers helping 18 people. The records were available 15 days.

For the most part things have gone very well, although some things are still needed so we can better serve the public. A copy machine is still needed, and there is more clean-up to be done.

I want to thank all the members who have been faithful in helping with this project. Without your help this would not have been possible. I'm sure the officers of the county thank you also.

Thanks very much, Densil R. Wilson



Editor's Note: March volunteers were: Evelyn Cochran Richard & Priscilla Eastridge Roger & Karen Gleitz Hugh & Evelyn Jackson Jim & Doris Kaiser Nikki Mitchell Edith Key Mary Esther Scnelling Norma Lea Spears Don Standiford **Becky Hammond Stetter** Ruth Terry Densil and Sandra Wilson Harry Wood

April volunteers were:
Evelyn Cochran
Richard & Priscilla Eastridge
Hugh and Evelyn Jackson
Edith Key
Don Standiford
Becky Hammond Stetter
Ruth Terry
Densil & Sandra Wilson
Harry Wood





s we celebrate July 4th, let us be sure to salute, to honor, and to remember our veterans.

The U.S. Congress voted unanimously for legislation to create the Veterans History Project on October 27, 2000, through Public Law 106-380. Congress recognized the urgency of collecting wartime memories, which becomes more precious as the number of veterans dwindles by over 1,500 each day. The project is creating a lasting legacy of recorded interviews and other documents chronicling veterans' and other citizens' wartime experiences and

how those experiences affected their lives and America itself. The tapes are submitted to the Library of Congress. Veterans of all branches, of all wars, are welcome, as well as citizens involved in home front activities such as Rosie the Riveters and CCC Camp workers. The spouse or any surviving family member may speak for their deceased veteran.

CCHGS member Edith Key was taped to represent her uncle, John Carl Harper.

Becky Hammond Stetter has conducted interviews at the Crawford County Public Library. Shawn Scott, Crawford County veteran and WBRO radio station manager, is another local interviewer for the project.

Contact Shawn at WBRO (812) 365-9276 or Becky at the library (812) 338-2606 for more information. Shawn's email is: wbrofm@aol.com



Guido G. Hammond US Navy WWII



John Carl Harper US Army AirCorps WWII

Library's 50th Anniversary







1957-1969 East Fifth. St.



1955-1967 Bookmobile



1970-1995 West Fifth St



1995-Present Indiana Avenue

2004 marks the 50th anniversary of the Crawford County Public Library. An open house celebration is being planned for August 14.

The earliest library in English was established by the English Fine Arts Club, in the private home of the club's founder, Lelah M. Austin. An article in the September 2, 1955 Crawford County Democrat stated from 1931 to 1941 Miss Lelah Austin gave, gratis, in her own home, using the traveling library collections from the state library, public library service to English and some other communities in Crawford County. Miss Austin had had 19 years official experience, and almost 50 years in newspaper work.

The June 3, 1955 issue reported: The English Girl Scouts furnished the service for some years. Later, Miss Margaretta R. Bennett operated the library in connection with a Main St. business which she discontinued in 1953 after she retired. She had the assistance of Mrs. Elsie Norman, a school teacher, who donated her services as part-time librarian and as a children's story-teller. The collection of books donated to Crawford County by Miss Bennett and others formed the nucleus of the new library.

The June 10, 1954 Democrat announced the county adopted resolutions creating the county library. The first board met June 17, 1954, to organize and complete the legal steps necessary for setting up the 1955 budget and to take steps toward putting the library into operation for the remainder of 1954. Charter board members Marguerita Bennett, John Blevins, Sheldon Hawkins, Mildred Newton, Elsie Norman, Jewell Sears, and Jack Stephenson appointed Lelah Austin as the first Crawford County Public Librarian.

The library opened its doors in the Zena Hicks building on Main St. June 1, 1955. The Democrat reported in its June 3, 1955 issue: The new Crawford County Public Library opened Tuesday as the librarian, Miss Lelah M. Austin, veteran English newspaper woman, and assistants began placing books on the shelves. The newly-decorated library is in the Hicks building on Main Street.

After renting for over a year, the board of trustees, after careful consideration, decided to purchase a building, so improvements and expansion could be made. The former home of S. A. Beals on East 5th Street, then available, was purchased for \$6800 in June 1957. Beals had lived in the home for 37 years. Approximately 50 persons attended the formal dedication service on July 5, 1957, including his daughter, Mrs. Henry Fitch and Mr. Fitch. C.D. Tower of

Leavenworth spoke of Mr. Beal's accomplishments during the time he was county superintendent of schools from 1903 to 1917, and incidents in his personal life. A portrait of Mr. Beals, gift of his family, was unveiled by Miss Becky Hammond after Miss Lovelle McClain read "Crossing of the Bar". The Treble Tones, directed by Mrs. C. T. Hodges, then sang "Bless This House". They sang "The Lord's Prayer" to open the program, after which Mrs. N. E. Gobbel, president of the English Club of Fine Arts, presented a bronze memorial plaque.

A bookmobile was in service from 1959—1967. The first run on November 7, 1959, was to Grantsburg, Mifflin, Taswell, Wickliffe, Eckerty, Marengo, and Milltown. On November 14, the bus route was to Sulphur, Beechwood, Alton, Fredonia, Leavenworth, El Belthel, Curby, and Froman's Grove. The driver was Guido Hammond.

In 1970, the library moved to the stone building on the corner of Main and West Fifth, purchased from Mr. & Mrs. W. F. Colebaugh. After 18 years of service, Mrs.Hammond resigned in 1974. Carol Lewis next served as librarian until 1976. After retiring from teaching in 1976, charter board member Jewell Sears served as the county Librarian until 1991. Janice Holzbog held the position until 1997. Janet LaBreche, a native of northern Indiana, then filled the position until 2001. The present library director is Catherine Ramsey.

The town's floods 1979-1990 left much damage and loss. The library moved into its present site on Indiana Avenue in the relocated town of English in 1995. Former librarians Nadine Hammond and Jewell Sears were honored at the dedication service with bronze plaques by then-current librarian, Janice Holzbog.

Breeden Memorial Library was opened in Leavenworth in 1998 as a branch of the Crawford County Public Library, through donations by the Breeden family. In 2004, the Breeden family announced another very generous donation to expand the Leavenworth facility.

The genealogy department in the main library in English has grown over the years. Today, visitors come from all over the United States researching their ancestors. In the past year, visitors have come from Florida, Washington State, Texas, and North Carolina. The librarians, especially this editor, are forever grateful to our own county historian Richard Eastridge for his bountiful knowledge and generosity in his assistance to the visitors.

Family Books or Files in Library's Genealogy Department

Stephenson-Bell-Yates-Kellems-Byers-Godson Agan Simpson-Florence-Hollen Albin-Sketo Graves Roll Allstott Grider Root Hanger-Gilliatt-Engleman Baggerly Ross Hanskeesecher-Keysacker-Schmidt-Baird Schoonover Smith—Speedy—Tucker (Jacob)—Walls Batma Scott Hammond Beals Scrimsher-Mitchell Harding-Wells Benham Seacat Hays Bobbitt Searcy Henson Boldt-Begat Seaton—Roberts Hollcraft **Brooks** Sharon—Sherron Hollis-Jones-Walts Brown-Eckerty-Felker-Volker-Hobbs Shields Hughes Shoemaker-Reason-Belcher-Mahoney-Brumfield—Downs—Brown—Weathers Hutton Arnold-Kitterman-Perry-Steepro-Bye Walls-Robertson-Overton-Yates-Bell-Jones Byerly Curl Kellems Carmickle Sillings Kinkaid Claycomb(e) Sloan Lamon Cole Smith Landiss Colebaugh Smith—Cummins—Hughes—Pro-Lankford Condra Johnson-Cunningham-Keye-Steepro-Laswell Helmick-Gier-Buckmaster Cox Lee Snowden Craigs Longest Stallings Cecelius Standiford Lytle Creech Stempley McClure Culbertson Stewart Mathers Cunningham Stice McMahel-McMickle Dearborn-Pearson Stroud-Stroude Meerilees Denbo Strugeon Merry Dick-Wright Suddarth Messamore Mystery Dicus-Denbo Tadlock Misc. Family Sheets Douthit Talor Mitchell Drehobls-Lenzes Taylor, Carl Murder Mix Eastridge Temple Mosson Elliott Thompson Newkirk Elsby—Querback—Deschamp Trusty Newton Tucker Engleman Van Schoonhaven Onstott English Vance Ott Enlow Weathers Peckipaughs—Pickenpaughs— Esary Peckenbaughs Wellman Fields Pierson Wilson Fortune Pirtle Wiseman Foster—Pope—Hanselman Potter Varntz Froman—Byrum Powers Vernea-Verney-Vernia Funk Real Wolfe Gibson Rhodes-Totten Wood-Fullenwider Gilliatt Rice-Hollcroft-Fullenwider-Edwards Young Glenn Roberson-Belcher-Williams-Goldman



A Letter from the Editor

Enough thanks cannot be offered to Wilma and Everett Davis for our past newsletters. We have all appreciated the years of dedicated service from these two very special people.

Who am I? I grew up in Crawford County, in English. Thomas S. Austin, my mother's grandfather, was editor of the English News Messenger, and her aunt, Lelah Austin, wrote for that paper and others, including The Louisville Times. The Courier-Journal, and newspapers in Indianapolis, Cincinnati, and Evansville. She attended Air Pilot Charles A. Lindbergh's 1902 homecoming in St. Louis, and a World's Fair. She was a prominent clubwoman, a past matron of the Order of Eastern Star, a member of the Home Demonstration Club, and she founded the English Fine Arts Club. She became the first Librarian of the Crawford County Public Library, My mother, Nadine Hammond, filled the position next, and my dad, Guido Hammond, drove the bookmobile. I worked there during my teen years. After raising my 3 children in neighboring Dubois county, I did desktop publishing for Kimball Office Furniture's marketing department in Jasper for over eleven years before returning to my roots — I'm again an Assistant Librarian at the Crawford County Public Library.

Future newsletters will include queries, photos, the county records, your own stories of family histories, and community histories. Together, let's make it what you want it to be.

I look forward to serving as your editor. Let us know if you have a photo or a story you wish to share. Your comments and suggestions are encouraged and always welcome!

Becky Hammond Stetter Email: beckystetter@yahoo.com



Logo Design

The society needs a logo!
Your design ideas will be accepted until
August 15. Members attending the September
meeting will vote to select three semi-finalists.
Those three will appear in the October newsletter, with a ballot to return by mail allowing
out-of-town members to cast their vote on the
final one.

So put on your creative caps, and get your talented fingers going! Maybe you want a simple outline of the county, or a unique medallion, or a tree, or something quite ornate and beautiful. It's up to **you** now, members!

Entries may be sent via email to: beckystetter@yahoo.com

Or by good old fashion mail address: Becky Hammond Stetter ATTN: Logo 825 East Tulip English, IN 47118

Visit our website: http://www.cccn.net/Organizations/cchgs/www/index.htm



Can You Identify?



This new feature is available to try to help you identify your ancestors in those old photos with no names. Perhaps an out-of-state member who receives the newsletter will recognize someone in your photo.

Your photo can be scanned at the Crawford County Public Library and returned to you unharmed. Or, you may submit a digital copy in jpg format to beckystetter@yahoo.com. Contact Becky at 812-338-2606 if you have any questions.



Not what you think!
This is no antique, but a fun
photo taken at Disney World
in 1985. The three generations
of ladies are Amy Stetter Winkler
(left), Becky Hammond Stetter
(center), and Nadine Roberts
Hammond (right).



Submitted by Harry Wood.

Crawford County Historical & Genealogical Society

MEMBERSHIP DUES

Dues for the Crawford County Genealogical & Historical Society are \$10.00 per year. These dues are due in June. The new year starts in July.

Please send your dues to the society's treasurer:

Sharon Morris P.O. Box 133 Leavenworth, IN 47137

MEETINGS

The Crawford County Historical & Genealogical Society meets on the second Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m. Meetings are held at the Media Center of the Crawford County High School, located South of Marengo on Highway 66.

BOOKS FOR SALE

Commissioners Records 1818-1820	\$20.00
Johnson Township J.P. Records 1818-1890	30.00
Taswell Christian Church History 1888-2000	20.00
Alton I.O.O.F. Lodge 1905-1906	20.00
History of Milltown	25.00
Society Members Ancestor Charts	14.00
Cemeteries of Union & Boone Twp.	30.00
Cemeteries of Jennings Twp.	25.00

Add Indiana Sales Tax of 6% plus shipping charges of \$3.00 per book with your order. Send your orders to:

Evelyn Cochran 11092 S. Fredonia Rd. Leavenworth, IN 47137

CRAWFORD COUNTY
HISTORICAL & GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY







Burmeister, Larry 29 Eastridge Dr. Greenwood, IN 46143